

## Poonam Mahajan

Member of Parliament, Loksabha

Ref. No.: VVIP/078/2021

Date: 23rd February, 2021

To,
Shri P. Kumar ji,
Hon'ble Joint Chief Controller of Explosives,
West Circle, PESO, A-wing,
5th Floor, CGO Complex,
CBD Belapur, Navi Mumbai,
Maharashtra - 400614.

Dear Sir,

I write this letter to appreciate your efforts in managing the adequacy of medical oxygen to all hospitals in Maharashtra. You have played a significant role in the ongoing fight against COVID-19 pandemic. The PESO team under your leadership has been working round the clock with complete dedication, devotion and in a highly transparent manner to accomplish the task on ensuring the supply of medical oxygen.

I wish you and your team the very best in coping with the challenges that Covid-19 pandemic poses in near future.

Warm regards,

Poonam Mahajan